KANSAS WESLEYAN UNIVERSITY
Enrollment Committee 
3:00-4:00pm (CDT) Webex
Friday, May 8, 2020

Minutes

Present: Daniel Botz, Jasmin Dauner, Damon Kraft (Chair), Ken Oliver, Carl Rowles, Mike Russell, James Townsend, Bridget Weiser, Steve Wilson, Jerri Zweygardt

Call to Order:  Kraft called the meeting to order at 3:00pm 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Unfinished Business:  Minutes from 3/27/20 were approved as distributed.  To clarify ACT scores were discussed, but the entrance exam scores are for both ACT & SAT scores. 

New Business:
1.   Student Acceptance Reviews
Five students went through the holistic review process.  
The committee granted 4 of the 5 students admission to KWU. 

2. Admission Standards 	
Currently KWU automatically accepts students who have a 2.5+ GPA and an 18+ ACT score.  With many incoming freshmen not having the chance to take the ACT this spring due to COVID-19 the regulations needed to be adjusted.
Proposed: 2.5+ GPA automatically accepted / 2.3-2.49 conditional acceptance / 2.0-2.29 will go to committee for review.  Anyone under the 2.0 admissions will wait for final transcripts.  
Enrollment committee voted on these regulations for Fall 2020 only.  M/S/C

3. Pre-Freshmen Classes
The committee discussed the concept of these classes.  Several thoughts/ideas were brought up to the group. Does KWU want any 100 level course to be options for pre-freshmen or just a certain group of classes? The music department isn’t allowing any pre-freshmen to be in any form of ensembles.  What other classes shouldn’t be allowed for pre-freshmen?  What other classes should be allowed for pre-freshmen that aren’t already on the current class schedule list?  If classes fill up could we add additional sections? The committee did agree that current KWU students and incoming freshmen would get priority when enrolling before the pre-freshmen.  Currently there are about 10 pre-freshmen per semester that take classes on-campus and the majority of those students don’t actually attend KWU for their undergraduate degree.  Kraft asked everyone to reach out in their division to see what classes should and should not be available for pre-freshmen and if possible to report back at the next meeting.  

Next Meeting: Friday, May 15, 2020 @ 3:00pm

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 4:00pm 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jill Koster
Minutes Recorder

